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February 13, 2017


Attendance					Absent- D. Anderson – Program Director
John Maida – Chairman				   T. White – Admin. Assistant
James Maher 
Charles Dello Iacono
Daniel Hart
Salvatore Ledda
Robert Stanley - Director


John Maida started the meeting at 6:30pm, and thanked all in attendance for coming out in a snowstorm.

Public Comment -  none

Minutes -  no minutes 

Four on the Fourth Permit

John McGurty spoke about the annual Four on the Fourth Road race. He asked that they be allowed to use Rustcraft Field Complex and put up a tent on the soccer field. The race is dedicated to a young Dedham girl, Sally Nasar, who suffers from osteosarcoma and the Sally Nasar Charitable Foundation. John invited all the Commissioners to attend and thanked C. Dello Iacono for always volunteering and cooking. 
Motion made by D. Hart second by J. Maher to allow race to be held at Rustcraft on July 4, 2017
Motion by S. Ledda second by J. Maher to approve request, all voted in favor.

Spring Permits

Steve Traister the Athletic Director from the High School submitted his permits for Varsity and JV Baseball, Softball. AD Traister stated that he has always had a great relationship with Dedham Youth Baseball and Dedham Girls Softball and both programs have always been accommodating in sharing field times.

Motion made by C. Dello Iacono second by D. Hart to approve all permits, all voted in favor with S. Ledda abstaining.

Dan Maher on behalf of Dedham Youth Baseball, DYB will not be using Collins field this spring so that Soccer teams will be able to use, since Gonzalez Field will be under construction. DYB will now be using Churchill Park, in the past they have not requested.

Motion made by C. Dello Iacono second by J. Maher to approve all permits, all voted in favor with S. Ledda abstaining.

Frank Bollette for Dedham Girls Softball, they have agreed to give up Churchhill Park to DYB due to field shortage this spring. 

Motion made by C. Dello Iacono second by J. Maher to approve all permits, all voted in favor with S. Ledda abstaining.

Dedham Youth Soccer, Steve Bertonelli asked for Frietas, Gonzalez, Memorial, Condon, Capen, Riverdale, Oakdale, and Riverdale. Commissioners stated that they wouldn’t be able to use Gonzalez or the Pool Field as they would both be under construction. The Director will assist in securing some time at the HS Turf Field for DYS. 

Motion made by J. Maher second by D. Hart to approve permit application. All voted in favor with S. Ledda abstaining from vote.

Vikings and Soccer Sisters both asked for Gonzalez, they were both given Frietas Field at Rustcraft, Motion made by J. Maher second by D. Hart to approve permit, S. Ledda abstained.

Any and all permits changes will need the Directors approval.

J. Maida wanted it on the record that the Commissioners appreciate everyone working together, as this is a very odd situation for the Department to be in, and next year will have two brand new fields.

All permit applications are attached.
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Director Report 

Pool Bids were received and open in Town Managers Office, all where well over what we had budgeted for the project. Director to work with Activatas on re scoping and sending out to bid again. Goal is still to complete by the end of June.

Gonzalez Field, we are still waiting for Planning Board approval, once complete we can put out to bid, hopefully can do so in April and have project completed in September.

Capitol Project – working with Finance and Town Manager on Capitol items, not sure what he is approving as of now.

Town Website – working with Town to learn new website, it is a slow process as of right now, it makes some of our registration less than easy.

J. Maher – When can we expect to see some movement on the field work? R. Stanley replaied that there are a lot of moving pieces and are on target.

Program Director - None

Old Business

D. Hart asked if R. Stanley had any information on how we were to handle bathrooms in lieu of the new Transgender laws. R. Stanley stated that he had been wondering how this would play out and he will seek the advice of the Town Facilities Director, and see what the schools and town were going to do to handle it.

D. Hart stated that they were supposed to have a MOU meeting today, but due to the snowstorm it was postponed. 


Motion by C. Dello Iacono second by S. Ledda to adjourn the meeting, all voted in favor. J. Maida closed the meeting at 8:15pm
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